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CHARLOTTE COUNTY TRANSPORTATION DISADVANTAGED 
LOCAL COORDINATING BOARD (LCB) 
REGULAR MEETING 
Minutes of a regular meeting held in a hybrid format on January 6, 2022 utilizing GoToMeeting remotely and in-person at the East Port Environmental Campus, Training Room B, 25550 Harbor View Road, Port Charlotte, FL 33980

MEMBERS PRESENT IN-PERSON

Commissioner Ken Doherty, Charlotte County Commissioner (LCB Chair)
Alan Skavroneck, Local Private-for-Profit Transportation Industry Representative (LCB Vice Chair)

Donna Fain, Agency for People with Disabilities
Mike Mansfield, Economically Disadvantaged Representative

Candice Monroy, FDOT, District One Modal Development Office

M. Suzanne Roberts, Virginia B. Andes Volunteer Community Clinic (Medical Community Representative)

Duane Siegfried, Representative for Elderly Interests
Alana Watson, Agency for Health Care Administration (AHCA), alternate

MEMBERS PRESENT REMOTELY

Dottie Fulton, Citizen Advocate-User 

Tabitha Larrauri, Department of Children & Families

Maryjane Nickerson Goodwill, Children-at-Risk Representative alternate

Joseph Sabatino, Citizen Advocate - excused

Jocey Henderson, Veterans Affairs

ABSENT MEMBERS

Janna Balsley, Regional Workforce Development - excused
Maricela Morado, Area Agency on Aging-Florida Department of Elder Affairs – excused

Tony Conte, Public Education-School Transportation - excused

Leigh Ann Bellamy, Division of Blind Services
vacancy, Disabled Representative

STAFF PRESENT IN-PERSON

Wendy Scott, MPO Planner
D’Juan Harris, MPO Director
Betty-Ann Sherer, MPO Planner
OTHERS IN ATTENDANCE REMOTELY 
Rick Kolar, Charlotte County Transit Operations Manager (CTC) 

Michelle Edwards, Charlotte County Transit Division

Sheri Powers, Florida Commission for the Transportation Disadvantaged

1. Call to Order & Roll Call
LCB Chair Ken Doherty called the regular LCB Meeting to order at 10:09 a.m (immediately following the Public Meeting).  An in-person quorum was present.  LCB Members introduced themselves and stated what organization/interest group they represented.    
2.
Pledge of Allegiance
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  
3.
Public Comments on Agenda Items
There were no public comments.
4.          Consent Agenda:
A.  Approval of Minutes: November 4, 2021 LCB Meeting 
Alan Skavroneck made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda.  Chair Ken Doherty seconded the motion. The Consent Agenda was approved unanimously.
5.
Election of Vice Chair
The LCB Bylaws require the election of a Vice Chair during the first scheduled meeting of the calendar year.  The Vice Chair shall be elected by a majority vote of a quorum of the members of the Board present.  The Vice Chair shall serve a term of one year starting with the first meeting after the election.  The Vice Chair may serve more than one term.  The Vice Chair shall, during the absence of the Chair, have and exercise all the duties and powers of the Chair.  The Vice Chair shall also perform other such duties as may be assigned him/her by the Chair.

After Alan Skavroneck responded to the Chair’s inquiry regarding his willingness to continue serving as LCB Vice Chair, Mike Mansfield made a motion to nominate Alan Skavroneck as LCB Vice Chair for 2022.  Suzanne Roberts seconded the motion, and the motion carried unanimously.

6.
Overview of the LCB Process 
As described in the Commission for the Transportation Disadvantaged (CTD) annual planning grant executed with the Charlotte County-Punta Gorda MPO, MPO staff members are required to annually “provide technical assistance and training for the local coordinating board.”  This is accomplished at the January LCB meeting each year via an instructional handout, with any new training information provided at upcoming LCB meetings throughout the year. 

Wendy Scott reviewed an LCB Member PowerPoint presentation.  Under the topic of LCB composition, LCB Members were invited to give a brief description about themselves and what interests or agency they represented, as well as activities in which their organizations were involved.
7.
Review/Endorsement of Charlotte County’s Section 5310 Grant Applications

Federal transportation legislation includes the Section 5310 funding program, which is aimed at enhancing mobility for seniors and the disabled.  Rick Kolar noted that Charlotte County Transit is applying for two Section 5310 grants (operating and capital in the form of replacement vehicles).  Charlotte County Transit is not applying for a Section 5311 (rural) grant this year, due to excess funds in that category.  LCB Members were provided an opportunity to review/endorse Charlotte County’s FY 2021/2022 Section 5310 grant applications.  
Alan Skavroneck made a motion to endorse the FTA Section 5310 Grants, and LCB Chair Ken Doherty seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously, except for an abstention by FDOT Representative Candice Monroy (because of her position on the FDOT Grant Review Committee).

8.
Quarterly Report

The quarterly report is presented to describe recent activities of the Community Transportation Coordinator.  It is an informational item.  Given the timing of the holiday period and a very short turnaround time, the CTC Quarterly Report covering the October-December 2121 timeframe would not be available for the January 6, 2022 LCB meeting.  It will be reviewed along with the January-March 2022 report at the May 5, 2022 LCB meeting.  

9.
Approval of the Charlotte County Transit TD Cancellation and No-Show Policy

Rick Kolar requested that this item be pulled from the agenda and instead be reviewed at the May 5, 2022 LCB Meeting in conjunction with other TDSP Amendments such as the rate model calculations.  He noted that the document currently required additional review and changes by County staff.  It was the consensus of the LCB Members that the item be postponed.

10.
Citizen Input

There were no public comments.
11.
Staff Comments
Wendy Scott thanked the LCB Members for participating in the LCB Meeting. She reported on her virtual attendance at the TD Commission’s Business Meeting on December 15, 2021.  One topic on the agenda was the review and approval of the 2021 Annual Performance Report (a 24-page statewide report due to the Governor and the Legislature on January 1 each year that includes a compilation of all the County Annual Operating Reports).  There was also a report from the Executive Director David Darm at the CTD Meting regarding:

• Update on Legislative Activities – the Governor’s Recommended Budget for FY 22-23 has $4 Million in additional revenue for the Trip & Equipment grant program and $6 Million to support innovative service projects

• CTD Upcoming Policy Initiatives in 2022 include (1) an Annual Operating Report (AOR) Redesign Initiative, (2) an emphasis on Innovation and Service Development efforts and (3) Rider & Stakeholder Relations

• Update on the CTD Policy on ADA Complementary Paratransit Services (note: Charlotte County has a paratransit only system without fixed route service.)

Wendy Scott welcomed new MPO Director D’Juan Harris (who comes to the MPO from the Florida Department of Transportation - FDOT).  He and other staff had planned on attending a statewide Florida Metropolitan Planning Partnership (FMPP) two-day meeting in Orlando.   This meeting provides an opportunity for Florida's MPOs, FDOT, and federal partners to collaborate and network on numerous topics.   On Monday, due to the variant spike, it was cancelled as an in-person session in Orlando and was now an abbreviated training held the same morning with recording capability, so MPO staff would be able to view the video later.  Therefore, Mr. Harris was able to attend the LCB in person.  
MPO staff was still attempting to fill one LCB vacancy, the one for a representative for disabled interests.  There is no requirement that this representative use the system, but it is always helpful to have someone with knowledge of the local TD service.  She asked LCB Members to aid in the search. 

Wendy Scott stated that she would be polling LCB Members via email regarding their preferences on packet receipt.  
12.
Member Comments 
Joe Sabatino described an upcoming conference at Sacred Heart in Punta Gorda regarding housing for the homeless.

Dottie Fulton wished all a healthy and Happy 2022.  She enjoyed participating in the annual LCB Member training and liked the TD brochure.  She hoped everyone would stay safe.
Suzanne Roberts stated that the Virginia B. Andes Volunteer Community Clinic had available Moderna boosters open for all, to be provided “by appointment only” on Fridays from 9 am to 2 pm.  She requested that anyone seeking a booster bring their vaccination cards, since booster shots were given 6 months after the second round of shots.
Mike Mansfield wished all a Happy New Year and stated that he was glad to meet D’Juan Harris.  He appreciated the training he’d received while serving on the LCB.

Duane Siegfried stated that he was glad to be serving on the LCB and working with everyone.
Candice Monroy covered the following topics: (1) recent distribution of several FTA transit grant (Section 5310/5311 /5339) award notices and upcoming grant agreements, (2) CRISTA and other transit grant funding programming, and (3) ongoing transit triennial reviews.  
Alana Watson wished all a Happy New Year, and Donna Fain appreciated the LCB Member Training, especially in light of her service on several LCBs in the region.  
LCB Chair Ken Doherty thanked everyone for their participation.  He thanked Wendy Scott for being the LCB point person and all of the staff for their dedicated work.  He was hopeful that 2022 would be a good year despite any challenges that might arise.  He described his service on the National Association of Counties’ Transportation Committee which would be evaluating the new federal Infrastructure Bill at a February Meeting.  He expressed his sincere appreciation for all volunteers in Charlotte County who participate on various committees and boards. 
13.       Adjournment (Next Meeting – May 5, 2022)
LCB Chair Ken Doherty stated that the next LCB meeting is scheduled for May 5, 2022.  The meeting was adjourned at 10:47 a.m.
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